
Adjourned Town Meeting May 15, 2018 
 

First Selectman, Rudy Marconi, reconvened the Annual Town Meeting of May 7, 2018 in the 
large conference room of Town Hall at 9:15 p.m. 
The first order of business was to elect a Moderator.  Barbara Serfilippi made a motion to 
appoint Jane Berendsen-Hill, seconded by Fran Walton. 
Vote:  “Aye” votes unanimous and Ms. Berendsen-Hill was appointed Moderator. 
 
The Moderator asked the Head Moderator of the Referendum, Wayne Leiss,  to announce the 
results.  (See next page for results.)  All questions were approved. 
 
The Moderator recessed the meeting in order that the Board of Finance could meet and set the 
mill rate. 
After the Board of Finance met, David Ulmer, Chairman, announced the new mill rate, 27.78.   
 
The Moderator then called the meeting back to order and asked for a motion to adjourn. 
Rudy Marconi made the motion, Barbara Serfilippi seconded. 
Vote:  “Aye” votes unanimous and the meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m. 
 
                                                                                     Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
                   Barbara Serfilippi, Town Clerk 
       


